Townsend, Erle

From: Mark Stevens <stvnsmd@gmail.com>

Sent: Thursday, February 1, 2024 4:40 PM

To: DEP Rule Comments

Subject: Comment on Chapter 127-A: Advanced Clean Cars Il Program (Reposting)

EXTERNAL: This email originated from outside of the State of Maine Mail System. Do not click links or open
attachments unless you recognize the sender and know the content is safe.

| am writing in opposition to this rule. This rule will not have the intended effect, but instead only move pollutants to
another region of our country or world, quite probably increasing pollution via mining and production of batteries and
associated equipment. If we are to think globally as we are encouraged to do, this is an unavoidable fact.

Mainers are already suffering under high federal and state taxes which are used to subsidize ineffective methods of
reducing pollutants (production of ethanol which requires more energy than it replaces, solar farms which cannot
reliably meet societal needs without taking huge tracts of land, etc.). Electric vehicles are already available for those who
choose to use them - along with high cost of purchase and maintenance. These vehicles will simply not be affordable to
many (most) Mainers and put further hardships on those already struggling economically in our society.

Please do not force another ineffective solution down Mainers' throats in the interest of merely "doing something".
Respectfully,

Mark Stevens
Winthrop, Maine



